
During the February 1, 2023 Managed Long-Term Services and Supports (MLTSS) 
Subcommittee meeting, the Office of Long-Term Living (OLTL) stated that the link to the 
Independent Fiscal Office (IFO) Department of Human Services (DHS) Part 3 Performance-
Based Budget report would be provided on the MLTSS Meeting Minutes ListServ. In addition, 
OLTL has included information for the Living Independence for the Elderly (LIFE) Outreach 
Plans for Medicaid (MA) Unwinding provided by Jonathan Bowman.  

 
 
Department of Human Services Performance-Based Budget Part 3:  
IFO - Releases (state.pa.us)  
 
LIFE Outreach Plans for MA Unwinding – Provided by Jonathan Bowman, Director of Division 
of Integrated Care Programs, Department of Human Services, Office of Long-Term Living -  
The LIFE providers serving as both the Managed Care Organization (MCO) and service provider, as 
part of regular practice work very closely with their participants on maintaining and renewing MA 
eligibility. OLTL sends the LIFE providers quarterly reapplication reports which list prospectively their 
participants who will be due for renewal the following quarter. LIFE providers also receive any notices 
from the County Assistance Office (CAO) for their participants, which they act on accordingly. We 
have also been sending the LIFE providers participant level data as issued to us by the DHS policy 
team, and they are utilizing this information in addition to the normal reports to work with their 
participants to maintain/renew MA eligibility. Due to this regular maintenance performed by the LIFE 
providers, they do not have outreach plans in place specific to the end of the Public Health 
Emergency (PHE)/MA Unwinding. 
 
 

 

http://www.ifo.state.pa.us/releases/514/Department-of-Human-Services---Part-3/

